
 

鑑於近日新型冠狀病毒感染確診及懷疑個案增加，加上家長於春節期間較多外遊及

探親，短期內可能會增加病毒在人口稠密環境傳播的風險，為保障學童的健康，教

育局宣布幼稚園延長農曆新年假期至二月十六日止（即二月十七日復課）。 
 
本園在原定的上課日(即二月三日至二月十四日)會保持校舍開放，並安排教職員當
值，以便照顧家中乏人照顧而需要回校的學童。 
 
在延長假期期間，教育局呼籲學童盡量留在家中，並呼籲家長加倍注意環境及個人

衞生，避免讓子女到人多擠迫的環境，減少感染疾病風險。 
 
家長如有任何查詢，歡迎電郵至 hksytytk@gmail.com與本園聯絡，謝謝。  

有關停課及復課安排 

In view of an increase in the number of confirmed and suspected Novel Coronavirus infection cases 
and the increasing risk of the spread of the virus in crowded environment in a short period of time 
when people travel abroad and visit relatives during the Chinese New Year holidays, the Education 
Bureau (EDB) January 25 announced that all schools (including kindergartens, primary schools, 
secondary schools and special schools) will extend their Chinese New Year holidays to February 16 
(i.e. class resumption on February 17) to safeguard students' health. 
 
During the original scheduled school days(February 3 to 14), our school should keep premises 
open and arrange teachers to be on duty to look after students who have to go back to school 
otherwise they would be unattended at home, and handle school affairs and parents' enquiries. 
 
EDB call on students to stay at home as far as possible during the extended period of school 
holidays. Parents pay more attention to environmental and personal hygiene,  
and avoid allowing your children to go to overcrowded places so as to reduce the 
risk of infection. 
 
If parents have any enquiries, please email us at hksytytk@gmail.com.  
Thank you for your attention! 


